Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

October 14, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular monthly meeting on October 14, 2008, in the Library of the Stonington High School.

Present:  Bill King, Peter Manning, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor. 

Absent:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, William Brown, John O’Brien, Gail MacDonald and Joanne Rodriquez.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes
Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. Approval of minutes from the meeting held on September 8, 2008 was deferred due to the lack of a quorum.
(2)  Options for Remaining Funds from the High School Project

Paul Sartor provided an overview of the Committee’s charge for the students present at the meeting.  He informed the group the High School project is complete with exception of a couple of the mechanical and electrical contractors.  Approximately $25,000 to $30,000 is left over from the project.  The students provided their thoughts on ways to use the remaining funds.

Bill King will obtain the building permit and variance needed to install the letters on the High School.     
(3)  Gilbane Building Report
Peter Manning reported he has two Construction Change Authorizations that require owner signature and a final acceptance form for Ferguson.  Once it is signed he will issue a waiver for Ferguson and then submit a final invoice.    He will run a cost report to determine final funds available.  

(4)  Elementary School Study

Bill King will be meeting with Ken Donovan to determine space needs for Administration.  Mike McKee has some information that will be forwarded to the Committee.  Next steps will be to finalize the plan, and forward recommendations to the Board of Selectman and the Board of Finance for acceptance of rejection.  Paul Sartor will contact First Selectman Ed Haberek and the Board of Finance.  

Paul Sartor discussed alternative energy.  The High School roof design is not conducive to solar panels.   Bill King reported he has been approached by companies selling fuel cell units.           
(5)  Other Business

Bill King stated he does not have a signoff for the electrical change out.  Paul Sartor asked Bill King to email Curt Krushinsky and copy Paul Sartor.

(6)  Adjournment


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.
Submitted by,

__________________________                                     ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                         Paul Sartor, Chairman
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